
 

 
 

WEEKLY UPDATE 

 

06/05/2020 

 

Dear Residents and Families/Representatives,  

 

As we approach summer and states are slowly starting to reopen, we want you to know that the 

staff at College Park continues to work hard to prevent further spread of COVID-19 in our facility.       

 

As of today, 35 residents and 26 staff members have tested positive for COVID-19 in our facility. 

Currently, 13 residents are resolved, and 21 employees have returned to work. 

 

In addition to the increased safety precautions we have previously reported, we have created two 

separate COVID focused areas for residents. The back four rooms of A-Hall are for those who 

have tested positive for COVID-19, and the front four rooms are for observation of residents who 

are suspected of having the virus but still awaiting test results. The two units are separated by a 

plastic divider. As of today, we currently have 3 residents in the observation unit, and 4 residents 

in the COVID Wing.  

 

As far as staffing, we have two sets of dedicated staff for these two units. The COVID positive 

staff remain within the unit, with their own break room and entryway. The COVID observation 

staff are similarly confined, but enter through the main lobby. 

 

We are committed to stopping the spread of this virus in our community and we will continue to 

work with our federal, state and local health officials to implement all necessary protective 

measures. 

 

Please continue to check our website for updates. As always, we will notify you if we receive 

confirmation of a new positive case in our facility and we will reach out to you individually if your 

loved one is displaying symptoms of COVID-19 or tests positive for COVID-19. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns please contact us directly 702-644-1888. 

 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Julie Liebo 
 

Julie Liebo 

Administrator 



 


